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4th October 2018
Inappropriate use of Social Network Site/ Social media websites

Social media sites (such as Facebook) are being used increasingly to fuel campaigns and complaints against schools, Headteachers, school staff, Governors and in some cases other parents/pupils.

Lowton West Community Primary School considers the use of social media websites being used in this way as unacceptable and not in the best interests of the children or the whole school community.
Therefore, we ask that if parents/ carers have any concerns that they wish to raise, that they raise them through the appropriate channels. At Lowton West Primary School, parents/ carers are encouraged to speak to the class teacher or to a member of the Senior Leadership Team (i.e. the KS1 Assistant Headteacher KS2 Assistant Headteacher; Deputy Headteacher; Headteacher). If parents/ carers are still not happy with the outcome, then they can request a copy of the School’s Complaints Policy. This approach ensures that any complaints/ concerns can be dealt with fairly, appropriately and effectively for all concerned.

I would like to remind parents/ carers that any comments that name a staff member, which are posted onto a social media site, can really affect the staff member concerned and cause great distress and upset. Please be mindful of this and the affect your words can have when aired on public forums. I would reiterate that should you have any issues/ concerns about staff then the school would encourage you to raise them directly with the school to ensure they are addressed.
Please note that if a parent/ carer is found to be posting libellous or defamatory comments on Facebook or other social network sites, the school will take appropriate action. This may include, but not be limited to, making a report to the appropriate 'report abuse' section of the network site. All social network sites have clear rules about the content which can be posted on the site and they provide robust mechanisms to report contact or activity which breaches this. The school will also expect that any parent/carer or pupil removes such comments immediately. In serious cases, the school will also consider reporting the matter to the police and its legal options to deal with any such misuse of social networking and other sites.
Please also note that any parents/ carers setting up a social media group are not permitted to use the Lowton West Primary School Logo. If this is the case, this constitutes unauthorised use and we ask that the Logo is immediately removed.

Thank you to all parents/ carers for your ongoing support. We are very fortunate to have such supportive parents/ carers here at Lowton West Primary School and we will strive to ensure that our excellent relationship with the school community continues.

The school is also currently reviewing a new Parent/ Carer Code of Conduct and this will be sent out to all parents/ carers in due course.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs J.Westhead

Headteacher
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Lowton West Primary School





Phone: 01942 724865


Fax: 01942 721402


E-mail: enquiries@ admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk


www.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk
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Lowton


Warrington


WA3 2ED





Headteacher: Mrs J Westhead B.Ed.(Hons)


                                      Chair of Governors : Mr Brian Cunliffe











